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The Provo River Trail Improvement project from University 
Parkway to 3700 North University Avenue includes : 
 
• Widening and paving 2.3 miles (12, 000 linear feet) of new 

trail surface  
• Improved ADA accessibility and trail grades 
• 1 new widened river pedestrian bridge  
• 1 new widened trail undercrossing (at 2230 N street)  
• 750 feet of stepped median barrier (along University Avenue 

by BYU Ellsworth Building)  
• Irrigation and landscaping along the entire project area.  

 
 
Trail sections are reopened when work is substantially completed, 
with 1 mile reopened to date. Most remaining sections will 
reopen before the end of October, but the final project 
completion is anticipated to be mid November 2023.  
 
The Contractor appreciates trail users observing and following the 
posted construction signage for safety. Closures allow their 
workers to perform the with work minimal interruptions, allowing 
the fastest project completion and quality.  
 


